
Fairfield County Museum
Winnsboro, South Carolina 29180

Dear Madam/Sir,

James A. Gabel

2556 Lindsey Drive
Rapid City, SD 57702-4758
(605) 342-6158
E-Mail: JAGabel@AOL.com

4 June 1998

Enclosed you will find a copy of an article I had published inMilitaryImages magazine
some time ago and an April 1996 revision of my SDGS and SDHS presentation, both on
Colonel James Henry Rion. 1 cannot recall if I have previously provided you copies of
them for your files. I do believe your copy of the presentation is a previous. May 1995,
revision, which should probably be discarded to prevent any confusion.

The lead picture of Colonel Rion, on page 9 of the Military Images article, which you
will notice is one in your possession, was captioned by me as "James H. Rion as a young
officer in the 25th Regiment, South Carolina Militia." This was because of my
interpretation of the "6" inside the bugle ornament on his hat as referring to the 6th
Brigade, South Carolina Militia, of which the 25th Regiment was a part and what
appeared to be the oak leaves of a major or lieutenant colonel on his shoulder straps, not a
colonel's eagles.

I have recently acquired a copy of a letter, which I have also enclosed, written by
Colonel Rion on 8 May 1861, which 1think invalidates that identification. 1 now believe
the caption should have read, "James H. Rion as the Colonel of the newly formed 6th
South Carolina Volunteers." You will see the description of the uniform, cap and cap
ornament match those in the picture. The gold "6" in the "silver bugle" represents the 6th
South Carolina. Had there been oak leaves on the shoulder straps, they would have been
in the same position as the captains bars shown in his letter.

What is centrally mounted on the shoulder straps is still in doubt. One would normally
expect an eagle if they conformed to those prescribed for U.S. Army officers, as the
captain's do. However, the 1861 South Carolina uniform orders, as described in the
American Civil War Armies (4): State Troops of the Osprey - Men-At-War Series, states
that "colonels were to wear a gold Palmetto tree instead of an eagle." This could explain
why it doesn't look like an eagle.

However, not all the descriptions in the letter, nor in Rion's picture, are consistent with
the 1861 orders as given in Osprey. "Officers, according to the 1861 orders, were to wear
dark blue frock coats and trousers like those of US Army officers. [The letter says pants
are light blue.] The trousers were to have a 1 l/2-in.-wide stripe for field grade officers
and above, and an inch-wide stripe for company officers. Stripes were to be gold for
generals and divisional and brigade staff officers; silver for field-grade officers and
















































